Winner School District 59-2 Superintendent Advisory Meeting September 11, 2019

- I. Greeting from Mr. Morehart
- II. Enrollment Summary Report
- III. New Happenings at WSD
- IV. Laura Root, Business Manager IPP
- V. Reports from Staff Members
- VI. Reports from Community Members
- VII. Reports from RSTED
- VIII. Discussion amongst members

Superintendent Advisory Committee meeting Notes

Winner School District
Administration Building – Mr. Morehart's office
10:00 AM
September 11, 2019

Members present: , Kim DeMers, Keven Morehart, Marilyn Herman, Julie Manke, Diane Kludt, Sherry Lafferty, April Fergurson, Krista Antoine

Members absent: DeAnne Felix, Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Becky Sitting Bear, Sylvia Bear, Roger Milk

Others in attendance: Laura Root, WSD Business manager

Member Reports:

Mr. Morehart - Went over enrollment numbers. There is a new math interventionist at the elementary.

Laura Root – Went over the IPP for impact aid. Laura will email Cyndy to get on the agenda for RST Education meeting.

Kim – NA day is coming up. Duane Hollow Horn Bear will be at the MS/HS and Jeslyn and Joslyn will be at the Elem. Sherry will look into "Supaman" for next year.

Diane- She is working on bullying prevention. Elem did a fundraiser for Burke, and they raised over \$800

This Friday will be an EWS refresher. ACES training will be in October. She is in the classroom every other week

April – The community is concerned about bullying on the busses. They want to know how the bus is supervised and what they should do. Mr. Morehart suggested to follow the chain of command. Students/Parents should first report to the staff on the bus, then the principal, then the superintendent. Sherry suggested getting a copy of the policy to hang in the community halls and the bus. There is now a seating chart on the bus, for the elementary students. Sherry also added that it is the parents' responsibility to talk to their children about proper behavior on the bus.

It has been decided that Mr. Morehart will send a letter to the parents of students who ride the bus. The letter will outline the chain of command, proper behavior on the bus, consequences of not following the rules, and responsibility of parents to explain the proper behavior to their students. Mrs. Kludt is going to make the sign for the busses. We will ask Mr. Naasz to go through the rules with the students and the consequences.

Sherry – She has been working on Truancy Law and order code. There are steps the school must follow, and then refer to RST. If schools want RST's help, then they need to follow the truancy process.

Krista – Parents are wondering about transportation for after sports practices. Wondering if the JOM would help with that. Sherry said that is something they need to discuss at the JOM board.